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Note:  New Transition Period

As published September 6, 2016 in the Internal Revenue Bulletin, the Internal Revenue  
Service has extended the transition period with respect to Revenue Procedure 2016-44 to  
August 18, 2017.  Thus, while the new safe harbors of Revenue Procedure 2016-44 apply to any  
management contract entered into on or after August 22, 2016, and an issuer may apply these 
safe harbors to any management contract entered into before August 22, 2016, an issuer may 
apply the safe harbors contained in Rev. Proc. 97-13, as modified by Rev. Proc.  2001-39 and 
amplified by Notice 2014-67, to a management contract entered into before August 18, 2017 
that is not materially modified or extended on or after August 18, 2017 other than pursuant  
to a renewal option. 
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